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  (Translated from Arabic) 

Lebanese Republic 

Ministry of the Interior and Municipalities 

General Directorate of Public Security 

No.:  2168/A`A/W/KH 

File: 

Date:   20 May 2012 

Subject:  Allegations concerning Ethiopian domestic worker Alem Dechasa 

Ref.:  Your letter No. 554/8 dated 11 April 2012 

 In reply to your above-mentioned letter, the General Directorate of Public Security 
wishes to state that it takes stringent measures against employers who in any way assault or 
ill-treat their female domestic workers. They are first of all barred from sponsoring any 
female foreign worker and are also prosecuted if an offence has taken place or if a worker’s 
fundamental rights have been impaired or violated. 

 As to offices involved in recruiting foreign labour, their activity is regulated by the 
Ministry of Labour. Within this framework, the function of the General Directorate of 
Public Security is to monitor the activity of such offices, which is among the powers 
conferred upon it by law.  

 Returning to the case addressed in the letter, the General Directorate of Public 
Security has taken measures with respect to the illegal recruitment office; the office has 
ceased to operate and no business may be accepted from its two employees, who are 
banned from entering any of the Directorate’s offices, departments and centre. They are 
also being monitored to ensure that they do not resume their illegal activity in this sphere. 
Legally operating recruitment offices with which they did business have additionally been 
warned not to deal with them or accept any business channelled through them. 

 Concerning prosecutions and compensation, the file is in the hands of the competent 
judicial authority empowered to adjudicate the case. 

(Signed) Major General Abbas Ibrahim 
Director-General of Public Security 

Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Emigrants 

    






